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MEMORIES 

Dates for your  

diary: More details  

on page 3.  Lectures 

start at 7.30pm (unless 

otherwise stated) and are 

held in the       Commu-

nity Centre, Water 

Street, Menai Bridge. 

 

Jan. 23rd  Tim Goodwin 
- A  snapshot of the last 

40yrs of the property 

market in Anglesey 

 

Feb. 27th  Annual Din-

ner guest Richard Doug-

las Pennant 

 

March  27th  Bob Mor-

ris  -  Gerald of Wales 

and his journey of 1188  

 
April 18th Anglesey 

Conservation Forum  - a 

joint meeting with 

CPRW Anglesey 

 

April 24th  AGM 

speaker to be arranged 

MEMORIES  -  contributed by Bridget M Gledhill 
I first visited Menai Bridge in about 1936. We stayed in a cottage with its feet in the water of the Menai 

Bridge beach.  The beach really was a beach and was a more  attractive area than it is now. . . .  (continued 

on a separate page in our  special Memories Section). 

Lilian (Leavett) Price   

We are grateful  to all those who have contributed to the 

ôMemoriesõ Section of our Newsletter and Website;  they 

have provided  a valuable glimpse into  what our Town was 

like  not so many years ago.   Much has changed  but much  

still remains recognizable.  We are still continuing with this 

series  and would welcome further contributions,  especially 

ôfirstõhandõ. 

Material  can come from a variety of sources and one of the 

most unusual   recently has been provided, unwittingly, but 

with the permission of her remaining family,  by Lily 

(Leavett) Price.   

Lily collected autographs.  These range from the ôby hook 

or by crook Iõll be the last in your bookõ variety to some 

really professional drawings and sketches, including some by 

Fred May who worked for the Liverpool Echo  and Edgar 

Newton  - below.  More information about Lily,  Fred May 

and Edgar Newton would be really welcome.  We are look-

ing at how we can make her ôautographsõ more accessible 

(continued on page 3). 

Leavett is an old Menai Bridge family  

and Lilian started her  autograph col-

lection in about 1905  in Menai Bridge 

and continued  with contributions 

from people   in Liverpool/

Manchester, etc.    until  about1918.   

Lilian may have been a nurse in World 

War One  and there are certainly  

contributions from servicemen.   Lilian 

married William Richard Price,  and 

lived in the south of England for a 

while before returning to North 

Wales.  Lilianõs husband served in the 

Tank Corps in WW1 and her brother 

John William Leavett served with the 

Royal Welch Fusiliers and died at Gal-

lipoli.   



CIVIC TRUST  and  NATIONAL NEWS 
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A sense of civic pride amongst members of the public generally, 

the stimulation of public consciousness, and appreciation of the 

beauty, history and character of Wales.ó 

Over the past fifty years the evolving Board and staff have 

sought to achieve these objectives despite, as with all simi-

lar small organisations, struggling to make ends meet.  

 

How to celebrate 50 years? 

Anna Lermon, Project Officer for CTW writes, 
òWe would like to compile the top fifty individuals in 

Wales who have been influential in the civic movement 

and we would welcome peopleõs suggestions. Our list so 

far includes: 

1 Patrick Abercrombie, 

2 Dr Matthew Griffiths, 

3 Sue Essex 

Please email suggestions to annacivictrust-

wales@gmail.com and we will compile a list on 

the website.ó 

The Trust has re-introduced its journal for civic societies, 

and the first edition of ôBulletinõ  was issued last Autumn.  

It is available on their website civictrustwales.org,  is at-

tached for members who receive their Newsletter by e-

mail  or can be viewed at our regular meetings. Also see 

page 4. 

Liz Moyle 

Celebrating 50 years of the Civic 

Trust for Wales (CTW)  In 1957 

the Civic Trust (a UK body) was 

founded by Duncan Sandys with the 

aim of acting in its own right to lobby 

over the quality of new buildings and 

public spaces and the conservation of historic environ-

ments, but also to support local civic societies 

Societies around Britain affiliated to this Trust. In 1964, to 

reflect the increasing interest in the distinctiveness of the 

built environment ð a consistent feature of the civic move-

ment, The Civic Trust for Wales was formed under the 

aegis of its first President The Earl of Snowdon. 

Reflecting the wider civic movement trend for close inter-

connections between societies, city council officers  and 

influential people, the new Trustõs Board Members included 

amongst others, Shirley, Marchioness of Anglesey; The 

Rt Hon Sir Frederic Elwyn Jones (Lord Chancellor); Lt Col 

Sir Grismond Picton Phillipps (Lord Lieutenant of Car-

marthenshire); Dewi Prys Thomas; Wynford Vaughan Tho-

mas (journalist and one time President of CPRW).  

 The objectives of the Trust were set out in the constitu-

tion: òéthe encouragement of high quality in architecture,  

building and town and country planning in Wales. And the pres-

ervation of buildings, of artistic distinction or historic interest  

   RECENT  PROGRAMME NOTES 

Sept.  26th   Ann Pedley - The History of the Royal Welsh Fusil-

iers in the Great War.  Continuing our WW1 theme  Anne  gave 

us an insight into the records held at the Regimental Museum in 

Caernarfon. Known as the ôPoets Regimentõ this includes Hedd 

Wyn,  Siegfried Sasson, Robert Graves and the perhaps not as 

well known nowñDavid Jones and Frank Richards,  who served.   

Oct. 17th  Barbara James - Mountaineering in 1960's & 70's;  a 

time of innovation.  Starting briefly with mountaineering Bar-

bara moved on to a later stage of her career when she used 

her skills  for training others in mountain-craft.  We hope  to 

hear more from Barbara, especially  more of  ôinnovationõ  and 

mountains.  

Nov.  28th  Paul Kay - The Underwater world of the Menai 

Strait.  Stunning photographs  of the amazing  corals, sponges, 

fishes and crustaceans  along the length of the Strait. and the 

work  undertaken by the Marine Conservation Society to 

protect them and enlighten us.  See http://www.mcsuk.org/  for 

more information. 

 

 

Dec. 12th  (2pm)  John Hughes   - Menai Bridge yesterday & 

today - Porthaethwy - ddoe a  heddiw.  John gave us an amazing 

history lesson  and 

õwalking tourõ  of 

the High Street.   

What an incredible 

memory  for  detail 

and the snippets 

that bring it all to 

life.   For example,   

many years back 

the telephone ex-

change was above 

the Post Office i.e. 

the old Post Office 

Building  -  where 

the telephonist  

would shout out of 

the window to tell 

you if you had a 

phone call!   Who 

remembers the 

Green Goat Cafe,  

Chisolmõs cake shop  or the Misses Foulkes  who ran the butch-

ers shop? 

 

Weõre lucky in Menai Bridge we still have a thriving High Street 

with a lively  trade  and many individually owned businesses of 

character.    If you havenõt had chance yet have a look at John 

Cowellõs new book,  ôMenai Bridge ñ  a Pictorial Historyõ, avail-

able from the Telford Centre. 

 

Weõve had a really good turn out  for  some fascinating meet-

ings;  many thanks to the  presenters and also to the stalwarts  

who arrange chairs/tables and provide a welcome cuppa.   Dur-

ing the winter months  weõre considering having more afternoon 

meetings  -  what do you think?  

 

To complete the ônostalgia festõ  have a listen on You Tube to 

òPictiwrs Bach y Borthó by  Triawd y Coleg,  a gentle reminder 

of the Luxor Cinema, usherettes, and ôBõ films. 

Join us later in the year  for  a ôbeach clean-upõ.   Much of the 

Strait  is fairly free of rubbish, because  the beaches are difficult 

to get to,  but the broader sandy shores of Newborough  are 

testament to our love of plastic. 

Paul Kay MCS                                   Photo N Kneale 

John Hughes            Photo N Kneale 

mailto:annacivictrustwales@gmail.com
mailto:annacivictrustwales@gmail.com


BAND   CELEBRATES 120 YEARS WITH 

ANNIVERSARY CONCERT 
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April 18th  Anglesey Conservation Forum    

We are delighted to join with CPRW Anglesey  to organise 

a Half Day Forum :   Conserving Anglesey's Environ-

ment - Progress or Decline?  to mark the Welsh Gov-

ernmentõs publication,  "Review of Designated Landscapes 

in Walesó.    

Venue:  Talwrn Village Hall,  Grid ref. SH 491 772.   

To find the venue:  Take B5109 Pentraeth to Llangefni. At 

Talwrn take road to Ceint, go past row of Council houses 

on left all set back from the road, & then take immediate 

turn left onto unnamed road.  Talwrn Village Hall and shop 

signposted 10m on left. Ample Parking. 

A chance to hear about and discuss some of the major is-

sues affecting conservation on Anglesey  -  Anglesey's Areas 

of Outstanding Natural Beauty,  The Marine Environment, 

Farming and the Environment  -  with a panel of local ex-

perts. 

There will be a charge  of £5 for the Forum (to cover 

costs) and pre-booking  is recommendedñitõs cheaper!  

Cost on the day is £7.  

   

TO BOOK  send  a cheque made payable to CPRW An-

glesey Branch.  Cost £5 per person,  £7 on the day. 

Together with your name, address,  telephone number and  

Email.  To  Dr. M. McGrath, 25, Cae Cnyciog, Llanfairpwll., 

LL61 5JS Tel. 01248 717776 by 11th April  

 

April 24th  AGM speaker to be arranged 

Jane Cherrett 

FUTURE EVENTS  

Lectures held monthly at 7.30pm  in the lounge of the 

War Memorial Community Centre, Water Street on Fri-

day evenings, apart from  our Annual Dinner and the 

Conservation Forum. 

 

Jan. 23rd  Tim Goodwin - A  snapshot of the last 40yrs of 

the property market in Anglesey 

 

Feb. 27th  ANNUAL DINNER  and  

Special pre-dinner Entertainment,    at the Victoria 

Hotel, Menai Bridge.    
Entertainment, 'What we should have said...',  by   

by guests Richard Douglas Pennant,  Stuart Silver  

and Huw Warren is before the Dinner so please ar-

rive for 5.45.p.m.  

In this special collaboration all three have performed 'What 

we should have said...' at numerous poetry venues in 

Wales, the Cork Jazz Festival, Ledbury Poetry Festival and 

the internationally esteemed Coffee House poetry series at 

the Troubadour Club in London. 

dinner to start at 7.00 approx. 

 

Please see separate booking form.  Form and cheques 

to be returned to  Miss Iola Prytherch, 16 New Street, 

Menai Bridge,  Anglesey, LL59 5HN. ,   BY  

12th February 2015  at the latest.   

 

 

We were delighted to be invited along to the Bandõs  cele-

brations  at their 120th Anniversary Concert  in November 

2014  -  and 

to hear ôourõ 

xylophone  

in action.  

Congratula-

tions too  to 

everyone for 

dealing so  

well  with a 

power cut 

caused by 

some atro-

cious 

weather.  An 

evening to 

remember.   

Have a look 

at their  

Facebook 

page  to see 

the wide variety of what 

they do - 

 òNew members are always welcome and we are looking 

for two cornet players to fill the cornet section due to 

members leaving for University.ó   

 

Photo                   L Moyle 

Autograph Memories   (continued  from page 1) 

Another of the ôautographsõ in Lily Leavettõs  albums is the 

picture above of Green Lane, Menai Bridge,  by W. H. Jones.  

There is no Green Lane listed for Menai Bridge  that we can 

find but we  assume this  is Lon Las?  If anyone has more 

information   about the picture, W. H. Jones  or indeed Lily 

herself  please let us know. 



Anthony Tavernor Esq.           

Llywydd/ President  

 

Liz Moyle   

  Cadeirydd/Chair   

     

Maureen Parry-Williams   

  Ysgrifennydd/Secretary  

    

Jane Cherrett    

  Ysgrifennydd Cymdeithasol/   

  Social Secretary  

 

Renata Hufton 

  Trysorydd/Treasurer  

    

Iola Prytherch   

  Trysorydd Cynorthwyol/

Deputy Treasurer 

 

Liz Moyle   

 Golygydd Cylchlythyr/

Newsletter Editor 

 

Norman Kneale   

  Ffotograffau/Photos 

 

 

CONTACT LIST  

 

Newsletter contributions  - 

  Maureen Parry Williams   

  Tel.   01248 440668   

 

Booking activities  for events     

and outings  -  

  Jane Cherrett    

  Tel 01248 713440 

 

County Councillors  :   

Alun Mummery,  Meirion 

Jones and Jim Evans  

                              

 

Town Council  :   

Canolfan Tysilio, Menai Bridge 

 

 

For all correspondence please 

contact the Secretary,  

Mrs Maureen Parry-Williams,   

 Mynedfa Ynys Mon   -   Gateway to Anglesey 

See our Website at  

www.menaibridge 

civicsociety.org.uk  
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PLANNING  CHANGES 
In our last issue  our Secretary, Maureen 

Parry-Williams,  wrote about the work 

being carried out by Anglesey County 

Council  in improving their procedures and 

making  the whole process more accessible.  

Following the debate live, or reviewing it 

later at http://www.ynysmon.public-i.tv/

core/portal/webcast_interactive/159573,  

certainly adds a new dimension.   The re-

cent January applications for Wind Turbines 

were all rejected by the Planning  Commit-

tee but what will happen  should the appli-

cants appeal? 

 

The whole situation regarding ôplanningõ is 

further complicated  by the revised and 

new planning regulations put forward  -  

The Planning (Wales) Bill  2014.   This was 

first put  before the Assembly in October  - 

Stage 1 -  with the overall aim of creating òa 

more consistent planning system that  en-

ables development and enhances built and 

natural environmentsó.  Hmmm?  

 

This would allow planning applications to 

be made direct to Welsh Ministers (in lim-

ited circumstances), allow Welsh Ministers 

to direct local planning authorities to work 

together/merge, frontloading* and improv-

ing the development management system, 

changing enforcement procedures  against 

breaches in planning control.  Concerns 

have already been expressed  at some pro-
visions e.g.  the justification for additional 

tiers of  development plan,  cost implica-

tions,  the role of Welsh Ministers in decid-

ing local matters and the lack of right to 

appeal, impact on the National Parks,  the 

proposals to prevent Town and Village 

Green registrations once a development 

proposal has entered the planning system.  

*Frontloading -  pre-application advice and 

consultation with local authorities and 

neighbours i.e. If no planning application  

has been made and weõre not informed via 

the public planning list how can we com-

ment?  It rather negates Anglesey County 

Councilõs efforts. 
When debated comment was made, ò  So why 

does the Government believe that in relation to 

developments of national significance, removing 

powers from local government is going to im-

prove the planning culture, improve community 

engagement and make the system more trans-

parent and accountable?ó 

 
Would this apply to Wylfa B,  National Grid 

developments or large scale Wind Turbines? 

We all have our views about  large scale devel-

opment  and in the months ahead  debate will 

be intense.  It must be well informed.  It is not 

re- 

Anglesey CCõs Chief Executive are asking for clarifi-

cation  about Nuclear  Plans.  The BBC reported 

that:  

òConcerns about the lack of detail and 

impact a nuclear power station could 

have on Anglesey have been raised by 

the island council's chief executive. 

Richard Parry Jones has sent a 10-page letter 

to Horizon bosses calling for more detailed 

information about their Wylfa Newydd power 

plant proposals. 

Horizon - a subsidiary of Hitachi which bought 

the site in 2012 for about £700m - put its 

plans on show this autumn.  

It said it was disappointed by the concerns 

raised by Anglesey council. 

A Horizon spokesperson said: "However this 

is the beginning, not the end, of the consulta-

tion process and this is what the process was 

designed for." 

Mr Jones said the "lack of detail" within the 

public consultation information is "concerning 

given the sheer scale of Wylfa Newydd and its 

potential impacts on Anglesey and its commu-

nities".   Councillors agreed that the chief ex-

ecutive send a "frank, but constructive" letter 

outlining the concerns, including:  

¶ A lack of detail surrounding workforce 

numbers - essential from a skills, training and 

education perspective 

¶ A lack of detail on estimated numbers and 

profiles of employees from outside Anglesey - 

to gauge the project's impact from a social, 

community and Welsh language perspective 

¶ A lack of explicit commitment shown to 

promoting local employment opportunities 

and local supply chain 

¶ Little or no recognition of potential ef-

fects Wylfa Newydd will have on existing jobs, 

bed spaces, facilities and services 

A need for considerable more work to estab-

lish the impacts on Anglesey communities, 

especially those within a 5km radius of the 

main site, and how to mitigate them 

Horizon Nuclear Power said its proposed 

power plant will employ more than 1,000 peo-

ple once it begins working in the first half of 

the 2020s. 

The current Wylfa power station will close in 

2015 at the latest, after beginning operation in 

1971. 

In response to the letter, the Horizon spokes-

person said: "We're already planning a series 

of targeted consultations during the course of 

2015 relating to specific aspects of associated 

development, and we will provide greater de-

tail of our proposals as soon as it's available.  

"Horizon is resolute in its commitment to 

delivering major benefits and minimising the 

impacts of our project on communities in An-
glesey." 
 

 

 

 

http://www.anglesey.gov.uk/empty-nav/news/press-releases-2014/december-2014/anglesey-responds-to-horizon-consultation/124583.article
http://www.anglesey.gov.uk/empty-nav/news/press-releases-2014/december-2014/anglesey-responds-to-horizon-consultation/124583.article
http://consultation.horizonnuclearpower.com/overview/project-overview

